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DSA’s Monthly Report – Burton ISD Bond Project 

February 03, 2023 

ABA Services received their contract to begin the demolition scope in early January and 

was on site with in three days of signing with their equipment and dumpsters. The current 

portion of demolition only took roughly 8 days to complete for the current phase despite the two 

rain days. There is still other items on their contract for demolition but they include areas that are 

not part of the existing phase such as near the high school building and other awnings that 

connect different buildings. The other area would be the parking lot between the High school and 

the Ag barn, however, we are not ready to remove that portion of parking lot because it would 

expose the dirt below would loose the hard and dry surface being used, attempting to stay out of 

the mud. Once the project progresses and more demolition is required, ABA Services will return 

to complete the contract. 

Circle H Dirt Work and Excavation have been cutting the top soil of organic material that 

has no stability value and getting the track and field area leveled and to grade.  

There has been a lot of talk and negotiating with suppliers for storm drainage and 

comparison of the different types of acceptable storm drain pipe material called out by civil 

engineer in the project manual. There is a significant amount of pipe in several different sizes so 

price is not the only factor that we are trying to deal with, availability and delivery has a lot to do 

with decisions as well. DSA had the utility contractor, J2 Construction, and site contractor, 

Circle H Dirt Work and Excavation, give proposals to supply and install the storm drainage for 

us to compare the differences to ensure that the community is getting the most competitive price. 

Circle H Dirt Work and Excavation’s proposal was a little more in budget than J2 Construction 

but they were both very comparable in timing. After comparing the two proposals and talking 

with both contractors, it was decided that allowing Circle H Dirt work and Excavation to supply 

and install the storm drainage, there would be several “ripple effects” that would benefit the 

project and schedule. For example, by digging the storm drainage, Circle H can use the 

remaining dirt to spread across the site to help achieve the desired grade and reduce the amount 

of fill required to be hauled in.  

The next step in phase one for the track and field area after the dirt work is to grade and 

compacted is chemical injections to help stabilize the soil to meet the specifications set for the 
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track and field material. As per the Geotech report, there is an option to remove 8’ of soil and 

replace with approved select fill or perform chemical injections to achieve the required 

stabilization of ¾” PVR.  

Circle H will have the site ready for the chemical injection contractors with in two weeks. 

This will allow the chemical injection contractors to get started and have ample time to complete 

the necessary injections. Speaking with chemical injection contractors, it will take 25 days to 

inject the desired area. They inject the stabilization chemicals in one direction, allow 7 days to 

set and inject the chemicals in a different direction by 90 degrees to maximize the coverage and 

ensure complete stabilization of the soil. After a brief discussion, it was agreed that two crews 

will be on site for the chemical injection process which will cu the time in half and allow the 

track and field contractors to have the site sooner.  

Hellas Construction needs four months to complete their contract. Knowing that football 

season starts in the fall, there has been a lot of discussion with all of the contractors involved in 

phase one how critical it is that we focus on specific areas to ensure that we are utilizing all of 

the time we have wisely. With the tight schedule and expected wet Spring season, it is going to 

be challenging getting each contractor the time they need to complete their scope without 

jeopardizing integrity. That is why constant communication, and a project schedule is so critical.  

There was some delay in receiving the job site trailer due to illness within the delivery 

company causing a shortage of drivers. Once the trailer was delivered, Bluebonnet was very 

quick to respond with setting a new transformer to be used for temporary power for trailer. 

Once the temporary construction fence was agreed upon, the weather turned bad causing 

the installation to be postponed until Wednesday February 8th. This will be the 8’ tall 

construction safety fence to keep non authorized personnel from entering the site and possibly 

getting injured. 

There are several contracts that are still being negotiated before DSA and Reliance are 

comfortable asking for signatures. There is a meeting set for February 8th on site with HVAC, 

Plumbing and Electrical contractors and the engineers involved in design to explore each 

possible problem area as well as finding some cost savings.  


